Ashtabula County Fire Chiefs Association

Minutes of Monthly Meeting

February 17, 2011  
Martini’s
Meeting called to order by Chief Ed Koziol at 1832 with the following members present;

Vince Gildone  Ed Koziol  Bill Strubbe  Laverne Goodge  Doug Starkey  George Sabo  
Ron Pristera  Mike Fitchet  Ron Valitsky  Shaun Buehner  John Jyrouvat  Bob Wilhelm  David Lemponen  Lawrence Morse  Kevin Krieg  Dave Turk  Tom Lachey  
John Wayman Sr.  Tim Mills  Tom Steele  Tina Ray
The minutes were approved as amended.
Treasurer’s Report:
Chief Strubbe’s report was presented. An explanation of fund transfers was made to the body. The body voted to accept the report. 
Guests:
No guests were in attendance at the meeting.

Old Business:
Communication committee gave a report on their first meeting and work will begin on a countywide survey. We expect this to be a long project.
New Business:

Chief Starkey discussed with the body the issue of food for the workers at the polar bear plunge and he was assured that this issue has been taken care of.
Committees:

Training / Education: Chief Strubbe reviewed with the body that fire classes have started or will start. 
The instructor con-ed class has only 5 open slots – contact Chief Ron Pristera.

Hazmat: Chief Steele talked about the water rescue MARCS template being put in the hazmat MARCS radios. This may cost $40 for each radio.

A hazmat ops class will be coming soon.

Tina Ray reported the vo-eds training center accreditation is up for renewal.
Safety Trailer: Chief Starkey reminded us that we may need a new location for storage.
911: The map project is moving forward. Pictometry is now being reviewed by the county.
Equipment Testing: Chief Turk had no report at this time.
CTAT: Per George Sabo, the State has not approved our spending plan as of yet.
Water Rescue: Chief Ed Koziol reported that drill attendance remains high with 26 in attendance at the polar bear plunge. Chief Koziol attended the Region 2 Water TAC meeting with John and reported attendance was good and that there may be money to be used for equipment from the state.
EMA: George Sabo went over his RAD equipment survey with the body and let us know that Joe Mack has moved from First Energy to private industry. 

Good of the Order:
Chief Koziol gave a brief recap of the ACFCA officer meeting at which we worked on some goals for the 2011 year.

Chief Strubbe reported on the 501C3 progress. We are close but there are some issues with the survivor funds. That will be worked out.

Chief Starkey discussed the possibility that we would present retirees.

MCI tags will most likely be paid for by a regional effort through the MMRS funds in an effort to get all the tags alike across the region.

Asst. Chief Shaun Buehner advised the body that Morgan FD now owns a ceremonial bell that will loan if it is needed.
Next meeting location will be on March 17th at Scooters in Andover.
Meeting adjourned at 1921.

Respectfully submitted,

Vincent T. Gildone
